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Summary: There should be no increases to teriary fees, HECS or fee paying positions. There should be better financial support for students and a higher family income threshold to allow more eligibility for Centrelink payments for student.

To The Secretary, Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Education References Committee: 

Youth Development Officer for Penrith City Council

I think it is essential to make higher education more accessible to all people not just those that can afford to go. I think there should be better financial support with broadened eligibility criteria for students.

I oppose the proposed increases to HECS and to the introduction of more full fee paying places. I oppose the introduction of increasing course/degree costs and any scheme that increases further debt for students. A HECS debt repayment is currently very difficult to cope with once employed after leaving University and it takes a number of years to pay off that debt. This causes years of living as 'the working poor' and delays the opportunity for buying homes or having families until this debt is paid off. This is increased further if a student has had to take out a loan that also has to be repaid. The lack of sufficient support through Centrelink, the inflexibility around earning income once receiving payments and the stringent parental income means testing needs further review, on top of the current reviews with the Australians Working Together strategy. The changes to the teriary fee structure will effect people from diverse and disadvantaged backgrounds most, with young pe! ople, single parents, aboriginal and culturally diverse people, people with disabilities, people from low socio-economic backgrounds and those that have never had people in their families that have acheived a tertiary qualification. The education system should be accessible and encouraging to those that want to be educated and not provide barriers and difficulties to further disadvantage Australian people.The education system should be an acheiveable means for people to have opportunities to be educated and move out of welfare and unemployment cycles, move into better employment positions and generally have the opportunties to progress in their lives. These opprotunties should not be given only to people that are wealthy and can financially cope with tertiary education. I certainly cannot see how young people can possibly look to pursuing tertiary education under the proposed finacial changes that will mean unsurmountable barriers for those that already face disadvantages - ! basically anyone that isn't part of the elite wealthy. Education should be accessed by anyone who wants it and there should not be inflexible time limits or unrealistic restrictions that cause barriers for what is fundamentally a right.

There should be increased family income thresholds to allow more flexibility and opportunity for students to be eligible for Centrelink payments. Stucents should be allowed to earn more income before their payments are effected.

Sincerely: Katerina Tahija
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